
July 23, 2021 

 

Public Disclosure Commission 

PO Box 40908 

Olympia, WA  98504 

 

Dear Public Disclosure Commission –  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to yet another frivolous complaint filed by Glen 

Morgan (case #95991). We will address the false accusations below. 

 

1. It is difficult to untangle exactly what Mr. Morgan is stating here because the law is quite 

clear:  

 

RCW 42.17A.240 (9)(a) states the following are required for any report: 

 
The name and address of any person and the amount owed for any debt with a value of more than 

seven hundred fifty dollars that has not been paid for any invoices submitted, goods received, or 

services performed, within five business days during the period within thirty days before an 

election, or within ten business days during any other period. 

 

The sum of what he’s discussing is exactly $750 (3 payments of $250) so no reporting 

requirement is necessary. The reason it isn’t showing is because the PDC ORCA software 

(which we are not using anymore and have moved to vendor software) still shows debts 

of $250 and more while vendor software is only showing debts of more than $750.  

 

2. As Mr. Morgan notes, the Paid for by disclaimer is showing on the website. It is missing 

the PO Box address, so that has been updated. We apologize for that minor oversight. 

The website was updated by Krystal from her 2017 race. So the domain name and 

website hosting are a total of $129.79 and we amended her C4s to reflect that small 

inkind donation.   

 

Since the sum of these issues Mr. Morgan raises is less than $1,000 we ask the PDC to dismiss 

this complaint as these represent minor, remediable violations and have been promptly fixed.  

 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the complaint. If you have any questions, please feel 

free to contact me directly at 206.745.2010 or jason@argo.us.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Jason Bennett, Treasurer 

Friends of Krystal Marx 

https://www.pdc.wa.gov/learn/publications/enforcement-guide/remedial-violations-and-technical-corrections
mailto:jason@argo.us

